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Newsletter  Term 2 Week 12 

 

Welcome to week 3 of remote learning, I hope everything has settled for you and it is becoming a 
part of your daily routine at home. 

Last Friday we had our ANZAC service here @school. Thanks to the school captains, Mel, Tracy & 
everybody who helped make it a success or tuned in to be a part of the day. It was certainly a 
different ANZAC Day & I really missed seeing our school marching down the street, however I am 
also equally proud of the efforts families went to creating their own personal messages of support 
from home.  

This week we have a School Advisory Council meeting online tomorrow night @7.30 and our 
regular 11.30 online assembly on Friday.  

Each learning area has also sent out a survey to families to get feedback on how things are going. 
Thanks to those who have replied, if you havenȭt as yet, you still can & the feedback would be 
gratefully accepted.  

Enjoy the week, 

Mick 

Calendar 2020  
For more dates please check PAM / Simon everywhere 



 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS SCHOOL ACTIVITIES IN BRIEF 

Feedback  
Our year level teams from grade 1-6 have sent out a quick survey for you to fill in regarding how things are going for you at 
the moment. Thanks to those who have filled this in. If you havenΩt, there is still time and it is a great way of getting your 
thoughts into the school, so we can help improve the way we are doing things. The Foundation team have been touching 
base most days with all so please feed any comments either back through them or directly to the office. Thanks, your 
feedback is greatly appreciated.  
 

Online Safety  
You would of hopefully read the email on Friday about restricting the use of google chat rooms and not allowing the 
children to initiate their own chats. I have attached the letter again to this newsletter in case you missed it.  
At this stage I have allowed student emails to continue to work, however if students abuse these in any way then I will 
remove their access to this as well;  at this stage on an individual basis. As parents/guardians can I please ask you to 
continue to be extremely vigilant in regards to what your child/ren are dong while online so as to keep everyone as safe as 
we can.  

 
ANZAC Day  
Thanks to everyone who tuned in for our ANZAC Day ceremony here @school on Friday & thanks to those who also 
participated in the Light Up the Dawn activity on Saturday morning. It was great to see the photos families have sent 
through.  

 
Fee Relief  
This video message for families from Catholic Education Office Ballarat thanks parents and carers for their efforts to partner 
with schools at this time, and thanks staff for their professionalism. It also provides information about fee relief for families 
who are experiencing difficulty paying school fees. If you require any assistance with fee relief can you let the school know 
so we can email out a application form for fee relief to complete.  
 

Attendance  
A reminder that the Education Department has requested that we continue taking a school roll during this period of remote 
learning. This means that we require you to log your child onto their google classroom every day so that staff can then 
complete the attendance roll on a daily basis. The roll will not be completed by staff until later in the day as we are aware 
that families have been logging on at different times throughout the day. If the children are sick please ring the school office 
or let them know as you usually would.  

 
Policies  
We have updated our Digital Tech, Acceptable Use & Facebook policies on our school web page. They can be found under 
the policies tab.  
 

Students attending School  
Just a reminder to those parents whose children need to attend school that if the day of the week for your childΩs 
attendance changes to ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƪƴƻǿ 24 hours before, so we can be prepared.  
 
School Advisory Council meeting  
We will be meeting as a school Advisory team tomorrow night in an online meeting. Some of the items up for discussion 
are: Update of how we are going, various review updates, DOBCEL discussions, Recharge day, reporting 

 
Free online Cybersafety Question & answer.  
There is a free Facebook live Q & A with Susan McLean, Cybersafety expert to be held on Wednesday 29th April from 3.30-
4.15. Susan is AustraliaΩs foremost expert in the area of cybersafety and young people. Some of the topics to be discussed 
are: 
What are the top 3 apps parents should never let their children on & what are the best 3 communication apps. 
Do & donΩts of video conferencing 
What can parents do to protect their children online 
What to do if your child is being cyberbullied 
What to do: 
Before the event: Get onto her Facebook page & find the cybersafety meeting & click ΨGoingέΦ 
At 3.30 on Wednesday 29th  head to the Childsafe Australia Facebook page 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d5AOMwStcWc&feature=youtu.be


 

 

PRAYER 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL CULTURE 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY 

Parents Association Meeting  
Our next meeting is on Tuesday 5th May, 7.30. I will be sending out a google chat online invite to all families and 
if you would like to attend the ParentΩs Association meeting then you can join in from home on this night. It will 
be from 7.30-8.30. 
 
Condolences  
Please keep the Narik family (Monique, Scott, Amber, Tessa & Frances) & Tess Harris in your thoughts on the 
death of MoniqueΩs grandfather & TessΩ grandfather last week. Our thoughts & prayers are with you all during 
this sad time.  
 

Mothers Day  
Our usual MotherΩs day breakfast that would have been on Friday May 8th will not be happening this year due to 
the Remote Learning the schools are currently working under. The school will be doing something a little 
different on this day for all our mothers ΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦmmm you will have to wait & see! 
 
Scholastic Book Club  
Our Scholastic term 2 book club can be ordered on line this term. If you wish to make an order for this 
round of book club, please use the link to view the catalogue and order. Orders and payments will be made 
online.  A postage fee of $4.99 applies – regardless of how many books are in the order.  The books will be 
delivered directly to homes.   
https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/ 
Orders must be placed by Thursday 30th April. 

Live Online Masses with Fr Neville  
Fr Neville is available to talk to or if required be of assistance, his contact details are : 

Fr. Neville Stanislaus   
Phone: ~ 55931284 
aŀǎǎ Ǿƛŀ ¸ƻǳ¢ǳōŜ ƭƛƴƪ млΦол ŜǾŜǊȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅ: ~  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCIc1zEq4cD-J1ayzRTSbTcw  
{ǘ tŀǘǊƛŎƪΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ŀƳǇŜǊŘƻǿƴ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ ǿŜō ǇŀƎŜ :  
https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/parishes-and-priests/fx-parish.cfm?id=108&loadref=127  

Week day masses will also be 

held Wednesday & Friday 

@9.00 on the Youtube page 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCIc1zEq4cD-J1ayzRTSbTcw
https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/parishes-and-priests/fx-parish.cfm?id=108&loadref=127


 

 

Article from Amy Green: The Real Schools Difference 

 

The Catholic Education Commission of Victoria has recently released guidelines explaining how many hours a day 
parents should be expecting their child to engage in learning from home. 
 
We can all now breathe a sigh of relief – ahhhhh. Finally, it is clear, black and white, right in front of us. And to be 
honest, it is also quite realistic and fair for everyone involved.  
 
I think every teacher, can take relief in knowing these guidelines exist and should consider, if possible, adopting these 
too.  
Quite simply, it looks like this: 
 
¸ŜŀǊǎ Y ς н 
2.5hrs/day: 45-60 minutes English, 30-45mins Mathematics and 30-60 minutes of other KLAΩs. 
 
¸ŜŀǊǎ о-с 
3hrs/day: 45-60 minutes English, 30-45mins Mathematics and 60-90 minutes of other KLAΩs. 
 
So now we know this, I think we have to be very careful in how we create what that 2.5 – 3.5/hrs a day of learning looks 
like. It is time we knuckle down and focus on what really matters, essential learning, our MUST teach. When I look at 
these guidelines, it is clear English and Mathematics, especially in a primary school, come out on top. 
 
What we have to be careful of though, is that we donΩt get fooled into thinking quantity is going to help keep students 
engaged, ensure they donΩt fall behind and that providing more is the answer to keeping students motivated to learn – 
it isnΩt.  
 
hǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƴŜŜŘ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅΣ ƴƻǘ ǉǳŀƴǝǘȅΦ  
 
No doubt from this there will be some concerns from parents that this seemingly small amount of time isnΩt enough. It 
is. We just need to reassure them of this and explain why. 
 
1.    vǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƻǾŜǊ vǳŀƴǝǘȅ  
Whilst 2.5-3.5 hrs might not seem a lot, we need to ensure parents that this time will be focused on essential learning 
and what really matters at the moment (mostly English and Mathematics). We also need to remind them that the face-
to-face time teachers utilise will be connected to this. It is not about doing heaps or more, but actually less, ensuring 
learning is focused, targeted and achievable. 
 
2.    {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǇ ƻŦ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 
In a normal school day, students donΩt just sit in lessons all day, they also play, connect with others, work in groups, 
have PE lessons outside, art lessons in the art room, go to the library, assemblies and buddy groups. Right now, this 
isnΩt possible, which means there is a little more time at home which can be used for these things and more. 
Encouraging parents to follow their childΩs interests and asking what they want to learn about or do more of might be a 
good place to start.  
 
3.    Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǎǘǊŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŜƴƻǳƎƘΗ 
At the moment things are already quite stressful for our students and the last thing we want to do is add to this by 
providing them with more work and more to do. This is why learning time is limited to a few hours a day, focusing on 
essential learning and carefully put together by teachers who know what their students need and who want them to 
succeed. Extra time can then be used for things which still benefit and add to academic learning but wonΩt create the 
stress that learning sometimes does.  
 
Now is the time to play more games, get a bit creative, spend time outdoors and learn something new – like how to do 
the dishes or the latest dance!       
Amy Green 

https://realschools.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=876a90573b60913ac0e5b6f84&id=f6bc43e7a3&e=2dbb64ceca


 

 

24/4/2020 

Dear Parents, 

I hope everyone is well and that your remote learning experience is becoming easier to manage.  

I am writing in regards to computer use at home and in particular the Google Meets and Chat groups that staff 

are using to make contact with your child.  

We have had reports that students have been creating their own Google Meets and Chats using this forum to 

talk with their friends. 

While I understand that the children are missing their friends and are craving this social contact, we have also 

had some reports that this is being done without parental knowledge, at learning time and in some instances 

with inappropriate things being said.  

As they are using the school based Google accounts to set up these meets, leadership have decided to limit the 

access the children have to be able to start these meetings on their own.  

I understand that there have also been circumstances where these meets have been beneficial, however right 

from the outset it was one of the schoolΩs major concerns that there would be instances where negative online 

acts would occur and we would need to restrict the access the children have for the protection of all. I have 

talked with other schools and they have had similar issues and similar responses.  

If parents decide to use their own google accounts to set up these meetings, then that is your decision and hope-

fully something that you as a parent/guardian would be a part of. There are also many other ways to touch base 

with friends eg: phone, Facetime and of course other computer platforms that families may have at home and I 

would encourage you to use those. I would suggest that you have supervision in place so that your child/ren has 

the best protection they can, not only from others but from themselves as well.  

Thank you for your ongoing support. We believe that whilst this decision may be inconvenient, we believe that it 

will also provide peace of mind knowing what your child/ren are doing at all times while on line with the schoolΩs 

Google Meet program. It basically comes to down child safety. 

I appreciate your support in this matter and if you have any issues please let me know. 

Yours sincerely, 

Michael McKenzie 

Principal.  


